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LOOP 303, TRAFFIC INTERCHANGES AT 51st and 43rd AVENUES

ADOT Project No. F042401C 
Federal Aid No. 303-A-NFA

OVERVIEW  
The Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) advises drivers that crews are scheduled to begin constructing new Loop 303 traffic 
interchanges at 51st and 43rd avenues in September. Construction will mostly occur outside the existing roadway. However, drivers can 
expect periodic restrictions and closures on Loop 303 during construction, which is expected to be completed in fall 2023.
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STAY INFORMED  
ADOT will notify drivers of project closures and restrictions 
through weekly email traffic alerts and on the project webpage. 
Learn more and sign up to receive project updates by email at: 
azdot.gov/L303-51st-43rd-TI.

CONTACT US
	` Phone: 480.695.4027

	` Email: JTucker2@azdot.gov

	` Mail: ADOT Communications, 1655 W. Jackson St., MD 126F, 
Phoenix, AZ 85007

ABOUT THE PROJECT
The Arizona Department of Transportation, in coordination 
with the Maricopa Association of Governments, the Federal 
Highway Administration and the city of Phoenix, is constructing 
new Loop 303 traffic interchanges at 51st and 43rd avenues 
to address expected traffic growth prompted by current and 
planned development in the area. In addition to the new traffic 
interchanges, the project also will include: 

	` Constructing new bridges on Loop 303 over 51st and 
43rd avenues

	` Extending the southbound Loop 303 frontage road from  
43rd to 51st avenues

	` The 51st Avenue interchange will be shifted slightly to the  
west to accommodate the realignment of 51st Avenue

	` The list of improvements also includes drainage upgrades,  
and new signals, signs, pavement markings and lights.

Pursuant to Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) and other nondiscrimination laws and 
authorities, ADOT does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability. Persons who require a reasonable 
accommodation based on language or disability should contact John Tucker at JTucker2@azdot.gov or 480.695.4027. Requests should be 
made as early as possible to ensure the State has an opportunity to address the accommodation.

https://azdot.gov/projects/central-district-projects/loop-303-lake-pleasant-parkway-i-17-improvements

